Payson Pines Homeowners Association
January 21, 2022
Minutes of the Open Board Meeting
Payson Masonic Lodge, 200 East Rancho Road, Payson, AZ 85541

Attending: 26
Call to order: President, Craig Johnson at 10:12 AM	
· Jackie Draves led the assembly in an opening Prayer
· Board member, ARB Chair, Bruce Halvarson the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary, Carol T. Smith took Board attendance and declared a quorum was present.
Board Members present:
· President and Treasurer:  Craig Johnson
· Vice President:  Robin Bowen - absent
· Member at Large:  Ellie Watts – absent – resigned from the board January 18, 2023, by email.
(The board is actively seeking a Payson Pines resident to complete her 3-year term, of which she served six months.  If you are interested, please email pphoabod@gmail.com with your contact information!  Thank you in advance!!)
· ARB Board Member:  Bruce Halvarson
· Secretary:  Carol Taska Smith
President Johnson welcomed all the new residents and members of the Payson Pines community.

Adopt the agenda. Motion to adopt the January 21, 2023, meeting agenda by Bruce Halvarson, second by Carol Smith. Motion carried.

Approve Meeting Minutes from the Annual Open Board Meeting October 16, 2022 :  Motion was made by Bruce Halvarson seconded by Carol Smith. Motion Carried.

President’s Statement:  
President Johnson addressed the assembly with an update on the Flowing Wells development that will border Payson Pines. He also commented the planned traffic study is not intend to reduce traffic, but to understand the current traffic volume in this case - if conducted in July-August at peace period. Work will continue to get the study in place in 2023.
He also said he will be meeting with the Payson PD Chief Tischer and Ranger Matthew Paciorek will attend the April Board meeting.  The President will also be sending out newsletters with pertinent updates about issues facing the community.

Treasurer’s Report:  Acting Treasurer, Craig Johnson presented the revised Q3 budget report, Q4 budget report and year-end budget report, all of which will need to be revised and presented to the board for approval at the April HOA meeting.  

Committee reports
ARB Committee:  Chair, Bruce Halvarson reported that as of the date of this meeting, only two ARB violations  remain unresolved. Violations were primarily paint/stain and weed overgrowth related. Bruce asked the assembly to help the ARB and advise him when ARB non-compliance is recognized throughout the community by calling or emailing the address and the violation character to him so his committee can review it and respond as appropriate. 

Bruce also restated that if solicitors knock on your door, you are within your rights to tell them they are trespassing, as stated at both openings of the community,

He also emphasized Firewise fire abatement as the fire season approaches.  Remove tree branches overhanging home roofs within five-feet and within three-feet of the side walls of the structure.

Property committee:  Chair Ben Lindley and his committee, completed 16 projects thanks to the help of volunteers. The committee will be watching the pump systems in the retention basis as well as other projects around the community.

Firewise committee:  Ben Lindley reported for Chair Bob Rick who needs a replacement as the Firewise chair due to family health concerns.  He will be able to help Firewise Day on the first Saturday of May. Please consider supporting this vital function of the Payson Pines Community.

Entertainment Committee:  Chair Jackie Draves reported that the Summer PP HOA Social will take place on the first Saturday in May, aligning with the Firewise Day event. This should help attendance as well as the heat will be less than in June. The two coordinated events, the social and Firewise Day will feed the Firewise volunteers and bring residents together. 

The committee is replacing the pre-paid annual dues prize given at the social with gift cards. Jackie is interested in any other ideas. Contact her at jackiedraves04@gmail.com.

Welcoming Committee:  Chair Mary Schmall, thanked Lynn Larson and Jewel Hill for the support and volunteering time. There were 9 closed home sales, 9 certified mailings and 9 new resident meet and greets. A 10th Meet and Greet will take place soon as one home closed in January 2023, to make 10 total mailing and home transactions. The total budget spent for this committee in 2022 is $102.79.

Old Business
None.

New Business
None

Members Open Forum
No community open forum issues were raised.

Next Open Meeting: The secretary announced that the next Open Board Meeting will be April 15, 2023. It will be held at the Masonic Lodge, 200 East Rancho Road, Payson, AZ at 10 AM.
Adjournment:  
The President moved to adjourn the January 21, 2023, meeting, Carol Smith, seconded. The motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:12.

Carol T. Smith
Submitted by:  Carol T. Smith, PPHOA Secretary
